


 

 





FORTHCOMING MEETINGS OF THE COUNCIL 

 
 

Unless stated otherwise, all meetings will be held at the Council’s Civic Offices and will 
start at 6.00 p.m. 

 

2014  

Environmental & Development Services Committee -

(Special Budget) 
Thursday, 9th January 2014 

Housing and Community Services Committee - (Special 

Budget) 
Tuesday, 14th January 2014 

Finance & Management Committee -( Special Budget) Thursday, 16th January 2014 

Planning Committee Tuesday, 21st January 2014 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee Wednesday, 22nd January 2014 

COUNCIL Thursday, 23rd January 2014 

Finance and Management Committee – (Special – NNDR) Monday, 27th January 2014 

Environmental & Development Services Committee Thursday, 30th January 2014 

Housing and Community Services Committee Tuesday, 11th February 2014 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee Wednesday, 12th February 2014 

Audit Sub Committee - (starts at 4.00 pm) Wednesday, 19th February 2014 

Finance and Management Committee Thursday, 20th February 2014 
COUNCIL Monday, 3rd March 2014 

  

Planning Committee Tuesday, 4th March 2014 

Environmental & Development Services Committee Thursday, 6th March 2014 

Housing and Community Services Committee Thursday, 13th March 2014 

Finance and Management Committee Thursday, 20th March 2014 

Planning Committee Tuesday, 25th March 2014 

Overview & Scrutiny Committee  Wednesday, 26th March 2014 

Audit Sub Committee - (starts at 4.00 pm) Wednesday, 2nd April 2014 

COUNCIL Thursday, 3rd April 2014 

  

Environmental & Development Services Committee Thursday, 10th April 2014 

Planning Committee Tuesday, 15th April 2014 

Housing and Community Services Committee Thursday, 17th April 2014 

Finance and Management Committee Thursday, 24th April 2014 

Planning Committee Tuesday, 13th May 2014 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee Wednesday, 14th May 2014 

ANNUAL COUNCIL Thursday, 22nd May 2014 

CIVIC COUNCIL Thursday, 29th May 2014 

 



 

 

AGENDA 
 
 

NORTH WEST SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP - AREA 6 
 

Wednesday 29th January 2014 at 6.15 pm 
at Coton in the Elms Community Centre 

 
(Light refreshments will be served from 5.45 pm) 

 
 
 

1. Chair’s introduction, Apologies  
 
2. Minutes of last Meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions  

 
3. Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview /Priorities Update  

 
4. Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas 

 
5. Local issues – open forum (20 minutes) 

 
6. Agreed Priorities 

 
7. Date of next meeting  

 
 
 
 Meeting close (7.15 pm)  



 

AREA 6 – SOUTH AREA SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP 
 

 

Present Date of 
Meeting 

Venue 

Sheila Jackson (Chairman); Sgt Thompson; PC Crerar; PCSO McMillan; Phil 
Marriott (SSDP); Carole Knight; Janice Pallett; Oliver Pallett; Cllr Beth Hall; 
Mary Horne; Tony Stone; Sue Jones; Mel Patrick; Cllr Charles Jones; C M 
Wright; Helen Kreft; John Powell; Cllr Bob Wheeler; Alan Lees; Cllr Kath 
Lauro; S Sharpe. 
 
Also present: Sarah Winfield (Clerk) 
  

 
 

Thursday 
24th October 

2013 
 

 
 
 

Overseal 
Village Hall 

 

1 Chair’s Introduction, Apologies Action 

 Sheila Jackson welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made from 
the panel.  Sheila also introduced Stuart Batchelor, Director of Community and 
Planning. 
 
Apologies were received from Paige Morland (SSDC Housing) 
 

 

2 Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions  

 The minutes were agreed as a true record of the last meeting. 
 

 

3 Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update  

 Sgt Thompson ran through crime statistics from 1st April to the end of September, 
compared with the same period in 2012. 
 
Violent crime has reduced by 19%; Domestic burglary has increased by 1 offence 
Non-domestic burglary has remained the same as last year; Other thefts have reduced 
by 20%; Shop lifting has remained the same; Vehicle crime has reduced by 78%; 
Damage has increased by 40%, which equates to 8 crimes; Drug offences have 
decreased by 2%; 41% of all crime was detected; Anti-social behaviour has reduced by 
19% 
 

 One male has been charged with causing damage to vehicles. 

 A road safety operation took place on 11th October along with the CREST team and 
Customs and Excise on the A444 from 8 am until 1.30 pm.  Over 150 vehicles were 
stopped with 1 having no insurance; 35 for seatbelt offences; 8 for using mobile 
phones; 1 not in control of their vehicle, 2 for excessive window tints; 10 for number 
plate offences; 5 for illegal tyres, 2 for defective lights, 7 for speeding and some 
stopped for using red diesel. Another operation has been arranged for a future date. 

 One individual has been arrested and charged for burglaries and one for handling 
stolen goods. 

 Shoplifting has increased across the whole of South Derbyshire.  One male arrested 
for theft at the Co-op and currently the subject of an Anti-Social Behaviour Order 
application. 

 There has been an increase in neighbour disputes across Area 6, which the team 
have been actively dealing with. 

 Staff changes have been made to cover shifts over Halloween and Bonfire night, 
working alongside SSDP with posters and flyers.  Extra patrols will also take place 
over Christmas and New Year. 

 Police raised that PCSO McMillan was now available to follow on Twitter. 

 



 
Priorities update: - 
Greenacre Park – Police have patrolled this area following reports of eggs thrown and 
youths playing golf in a residential area.  No-one has been seen playing golf and no 
evidence of eggs being thrown. 
Parking at Coton Park – Council re-roofing works are now complete and this matter 
seems to be resolved. 
One male from Overseal has been sent to prison for drug dealing. 
Speed checks have been carried out around Hillside Road and the A444 
Safety talks have been delivered to Linton School 
All secondary schools have received an internet safety presentation on keeping safe.  
Leaflets were available to take away from the meeting. 
 

4 Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas  

  Phil Marriott confirmed that he had met with residents from Greenacre Park, who are 
going to put up an advisory notice about hard ball games. 

 A number plate security operation took place on 23rd September at Gresleydale 
Health Centre, Church Gresley, which proved to be a success. 

 The Police and Crime Commissioner came to Swadlincote on 17th September and 
attended a question and answer session at Sharpes Pottery.  This was well attended 
by members of the South Derbyshire Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator’s group. 

 The Summervibe sessions over the summer were again well attended at Newhall 
and Hilton. 

 Phil discussed Youth Restorative Justice Orders to address low level crimes and 
engaging the perpetrator to carry out work in the community. 

 Phil encouraged residents to become part of the community messaging service 
“Derbyshire Alert”, where notifications of crimes and Police notices are sent out by 
email or text to those who subscribe. 

 The Safer South Derbyshire Partnership are now on Facebook and post regular 
news, events and community information. 

 One funding application has been received this quarter from Netherseal Village Hall 
for an intruder alarm.  The application was for £788.  A discussion took place as to 
whether this amount would be sufficient.  The funding was duly granted. 

 

 

5 Local Issues – open forum (20 minutes)  

  Cllr Hall raised an issue with hedge cuttings and mud left on the A444 between the 
Co-op to the island at Linton.  It was asked if Police could enforce the farmers to 
clean this up as it was dangerous.  Police confirmed they had received one call from 
Linton Heath regarding this and the farmer had used his road sweeper to clean the 
road.  Police confirmed that these incidents need to be reported in order that they 
can deal with or refer to Highways. 

 Resident raised that vehicles parked along Hillside was still making the visibility bad 
and cars were speeding 

 Resident raised that a man using a metal detector was gradually digging up the 
football pitch in Overseal 

 Netherseal Parish Council raised an issue with cars speeding into the village from 
the Cricketts junction.  One vehicle had cut the corner so tight that it ended up 
mounting the grass verge and knocking down a bollard.  It was asked whether a 
flashing speed sign would be beneficial.  A discussion took place into the application 
process with DCC. 

 Appleby Glade residents raised an issue with speeding vehicles up to the traffic 
island. 

 

Police to 
contact 
farmers 
about 
debris left 
on the 
roads. 
 
PCSO 
McMillan to 
attend 

6 Agreed Priorities  

 Speeding along the A444 at the Cricketts pub. 
 
The meeting closed at 7 pm. 
 

 

 



SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD – SOUTH AREA 6 - Useful Contacts 
 
Safer Neighbourhood Officer 
 
Phil Marriott     01283 59578     phil.marriott@south-derbys.gov.uk 

 
Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
 
Sheila Jackson 
 
Vice Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
 
Janice Pallett 
 
District Council 
 
South Derbyshire District Council  01283 221000        www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
Clean Team     0800 587 2349 
ASB Hotline     01283 595795 
Neighbourhood Watch (Enquiries) 01283 595787 
 
District Councillors 
 
Cllr Charles Jones   01283 761260  charles.jones@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Bob Wheeler   01283 218291 bob.wheeler@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Steven Frost   07967 804683 steven.frost@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllrs Mrs Margaret Hall  01827 373345       margaret.hall@south-derbys.gov.uk   
 
County Councillor 
 
Cllr Kath Lauro       (Linton and Seales)   kath.lauro@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
County Council parking enforcement   parking@derbyshire.gov.uk  
 
Police              south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
 
Inspector Nigel Lidsey    
Sgt Jim Thompson      
PC 2953 Bill Crerar     William.crerar.2953@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
PCSO David McMillan   David.mcmillan.4486@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
   
Safer Neighbourhood Wardens 
 
Gareth Evans, Stephen Yates, Darren Andre  01283 221000 
Non – Emergency: 101    
Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 
Emergency:  999   
Website:  www.derbyshire.police.uk  

mailto:phil.marriott@south-derbys.gov.uk
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/
mailto:charles.jones@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:bob.wheeler@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:steven.frost@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:Margaret.hall@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:kath.lauro@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:parking@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:William.crerar.2953@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:David.mcmillan.4486@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/


 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

 

 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE 
AREA FORUM 

LINTON  
 

 

 

(Covering Castle Gresley, Catton, Cauldwell, Coton-in-the-Elms, Drakelow, Linton, 
Lullington, Netherseal, Overseal, Rosliston and Walton-on-Trent) 

 
 
 

 

Meeting to be held at 
Coton in the Elms Community Centre 

Elms Road 
Coton in the Elms 

Swadlincote 
Derbyshire, DE12 8HJ 

 
On Wednesday 29th January 2014  

at 7.30 p.m. 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Members: 
 

District Councillors: Councillor Wheeler (Chairman) and Councillors Frost, Jones and 
Mrs. Hall. 

 
 

County Councillor: Councillor Mrs. Lauro. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH 
Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote. 

 



BUSINESS 
  
 
 

1. Apologies for absence. 
 
2. Declarations of Interest. 
 
3.   Chairman's Announcements. 
 
4.   To receive the Minutes of the Meeting held on 24th October 2013 (copy attached). 
 
5.   Report back on issues raised at the last Meeting. 
 
6.   Public questions on issues raised by residents. 
 
7.  County Council issues.  
 
8. District Council issues 

 Budget 2014-15 
 
9.    Date of Next Meeting. 
 



SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM 

 
LINTON 

 
24th October 2013 

 
PRESENT:- 

 
District Council Representatives 
Councillor Wheeler (Chairman) and Councillors Jones, Frost; Mrs Hall. 
 
R. Ledger (Director of Housing and Environmental Services); S. Winfield (Safer 
South Derbyshire Partnership). 
 
Derbyshire County Council Representatives 
County Councillor Mrs Lauro. 
 
P. Jameson (Forum Liaison Officer). 
 

Parish Council/Meeting Representatives 
S. Jackson, J. and O. Pallett, C Wright (Castle Gresley Parish Council), P. McGibbon 
and T. Stone (Netherseal Parish Council), A. Lees (Coton in the Elms Parish 
Council), M. Horne (Walton on Trent Parish Council), M. Patrick, S. Jones and C. 
Knight (Overseal Parish Council). 
 
Members of the Public 
None 

 
LA/9. APOLOGIES 
 

Apologies for absence from the Meeting were received from H. Wheeler MP 
 

LA/10 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 None. 
 
LA/11. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 The recent introduction of kerbside plastics collection has proved to be a flexible and 

efficient service.  Under 100 complaints received from 44,000 properties.  A vote of thanks 
was given from residents to the new system. 

 
LA/12. MINUTES  
 
 The Minutes of the Linton Area Forum held on 24th July were noted. 

 
LA/13. REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 
 

The Chairman reviewed those items raised at the last Meeting and the Forum Liaison 
Officer reported the progress made in each case.  
 



Digital Derbyshire – A significant step forward was taken in August when DCC signed a 
£27.75m contract with BT to make fibre broadband available to a further 88,000 premises 
across the county; bringing superfast speeds to more than 95% of homes and businesses 
by 2016.  The project aims to ensure all remaining premises will also see uplifts in speed 
and deliver a minimum of 2mbps to almost all homes and businesses.   
 
BT has begun work on the ground with engineers surveying locations around the county 
and analysing the best way to roll-out the programme.  There will be a phased approach to 
the roll-out, with the first areas predicted to be upgraded in 2014. 
 
The role of Broadband Champions is being re-launched as Digital Champions (hand-out 
available detailing what the role will entail).  There will be no requirement to attend regular 
meetings; there may only be one a year as most of the information will be contained on the 
new website. 
 
A Broadband Champion stated that the roll-out map is quite unclear; he has been asked 
by a number of local residents when they will be getting improvements and he is unable to 
answer.  Another resident noted that the map shows that Netherseal and Overseal are ‘not 
yet in programme’. 

 
Cadley Hill roundabout – some rutting was identified on the roundabout which was dealt 
with as an actionable defect.  A further inspection was carried out by the area Maintenance 
Manager who has now issued instructions for some carriageway patching to be 
undertaken.  This will be carried out in conjunction with some patching works on the A444 
(near Toons).  No dates have been determined but it will be before the end of the current 
financial year. 
 
Scotts bridleway between Mount Road and Hillside Road, Linton - another bridleway sign 
been installed at the northern end. 
 

LA/14. PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON ISSUES RAISED BY RESIDENTS 
 

It was raised that a sign for Toons before Appleby Glade directs traffic left into the cul-de-
sac instead of left at the roundabout. This needs moving onto the next lamppost. 
Forum Liaison Officer to action.  
 
It was raised that a footpath had been blocked off on the new housing development in 
Church Gresley.  This complaint was forwarded to the Forum Liaison Officer and was 
promptly resolved. 
 
It was asked if DCC was planning to charge £40 a year to empty brown wheelie bins.  The 
Chairman stated this was Derby City Council and North West Leicestershire Council.  
There were no plans for DCC to implement these charges.  
 
Resident thanked the Council for cutting back hedges at Coton Park, Linton and that 
speed signs were now visible but the chippings had been left all over the road. 
Director of Housing and Environmental Services to action. 
 
It was asked if Overseal School would continue to receive the money raised from the 
paper recycling at the Overseal bring site.  Director of Housing and Environmental 
Services confirmed that the Council will review the effects of the new kerbside recycling on 
bring sites and a report will go to Council on whether to retain each individual site. 



 
Reference was made to flooding outside the Cricketts Inn going across the road and 
making it dangerous for motorists.  Some initial investigations were carried out which 
established that the highway drainage crosses under an adjacent field and into a brook.  It 
is suspected that there is a broken pipe in the field which may be the cause of the flooding 
in the carriageway.  DCC have recently written to the landowner, requesting permission to 
access their land to investigate the matter further. 
Forum Liaison Officer to update at next meeting. 
 
Resident raised that flooding in Appleby Glade occurs as there is only one drain and this 
gets blocked. 
Forum Liaison Officer to enquire if drain can be cleared out more regularly. 
 
It was raised that a JCB used to clear out gullies along the lanes from Cadley Hill 
roundabout towards Drakelow but this isn’t being done any more. 
Forum Liaison Officer to make enquiries with Highways.  

 
LA/15. COUNTY COUNCIL ISSUES 
 
 None. 
 
LA/16 DISTRICT COUNCIL ISSUES 
 
 Director of Housing and Environmental Services thanked everyone for their patience with 

the new recycling collections. 
 
 The Local Plan Consultation will end on 15th November and can be accessed on the 

website.  Leaflet was available at the meeting. 
 
 A Neighbourhood Planning Workshop is taking place for Parish Councillors in the Council 

Chamber on 12th November from 5.30 pm for a 6 pm start.  Leaflet was available at the 
meeting. 

 
 Apple Day takes place on Friday and Saturday 25th and 26th October on Swadlincote 

Market Place. 
 
 The Council have a garden tree giveaway with 2 trees per household until 31st October, 

the trees will be issued in November.  
 
LA/17 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 

The date of the next meeting would be confirmed in due course. 
 

R WHEELER 
 
 
 

CHAIRMAN 
 
The Meeting terminated at 7.55 pm 

 



Agenda Item Number 5 
 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

LINTON AREA FORUM 
 

(Covering: Castle Gresley, Catton, Cauldwell, Coton-in-the-Elms, Drakelow, Linton, 
Lullington, Netherseal, Overseal, Rosliston and Walton-on-Trent) 
 

29th January 2014 
 

 
REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

 
At the last Linton Area Forum held on 24th October 2013 at Overseal Village Hall, the 
following issues were raised and a progress report is provided. 
 

Derbyshire County Council Issues: 
 
1.  Broadband Champions Meeting 
 
We are at a very early stage and we’ll get a clearer picture as the programme moves 
forward. 
 

2.  Cadley Hill Road, Castle Gresley: Signage for Furniture Superstore 
 
Arrangements have been made to have the sign relocated as requested. 
 

3.  Acresford Road, Netherseal: Carriageway flooding 
 
Some investigation works have already been carried out into this matter and it was 
discovered that the highway drain travels through the adjacent field and empties into a 
nearby brook.  It is suspected that there is a broken pipe in the field which may be causing 
the flooding; we have recently contacted the landowner to obtain permission to enter 
their land and investigate further. 
 
An update will be provided at the next meeting if available 
 

4. Appleby Glade, Castle Gresley: Drainage issues 
 
The gullies at this location were cleaned and jetted on 12th November 2013. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

5   Cadley Lane/Cauldwell Road: Drainage issues 
 
Instructions have been issued to in-house contractors to clean out the drainage grips at 
this location. 
 
P Jameson 
Forum Liaison Officer 
Derbyshire County Council 
Paul.jameson@derbyshire.gov.uk  
01629 580000 
 

6    Coton Park, Linton: Hedge clippings left on the road 
 

Sweeping up completed on 3rd December 
 
R Ledger 
Director of Housing and Environmental Services 
South Derbyshire District Council 
Bob.ledger@south-derbys.gov.uk 
01283 595775 
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